Minutes

Block 27 Lake Lot Owners Board of Directors Meeting

May 11, 2010
President Steve Kessler called the meeting to order at 6:35PM at his residence.
Directors present:  Steve Kessler, Bob Sudduth, Mick Buscher, Tom O’Hara, and Laird Lauber.

Old Business:

A bid from Lakeside Landscaping, Inc, Cole Luttman, was accepted in April for the rebuilding of the west end lake inlet.  Three check dams will be built in addition to the reconstruction of the existing rock barriers that are already there.  In addition, the stream bed will be re-graded, matted and seeded.  Scrub shrubs will be removed.  All existing materials are to be reused.  The amount of the bid is $3200.00.  As of this date no work has begun.  Mr. Sudduth volunteered to call Cole and find out when he plans to start.  It is hoped that the end result of this work will slow down the major source of mud and silt that enters the lake. 
It was hoped that at least three bids would be received concerning the relocation of the well inflow pipe to the lake.  The idea was to have it moved further west away from the cove in front of the well house and boat ramp.  One individual responded to our request but his main concern was how to get the pipe into the lake and secured to the bottom.  The pipe would have to be trenched from the well house to its new location, and must have a downward slope so it would drain to prevent freezing.  The one individual who responded apparently is not interested in the job because to date he has not contacted the Board with a quote.  Several alternatives to a buried pipe were discussed.  This project idea remains open.
New Business:

Mr. O’Hara was unable to obtain a treasurer’s report for this meeting, but estimated our balance to be approximately $21,000.  
Algaecide from our previous source was obtained and is ready to be applied when conditions exist and weather cooperates.  As in the past, the material is for corrective action as opposed to prevention.  Once algae are observed the algaecide will be applied.  Enough was purchased so that two applications can be made if necessary.

A tentative date of July 18 was agreed to for the annual Association Meeting.  It is planned for 6PM at the Bay Hills golf club.  The term for two Board members, Bob Sudduth and Mick Buscher expire this year.  Both stated they plan to run for re-election.  More information concerning the Member meeting will be available as July draws closer.
The Board had a lengthy discussion concerning an issue with a Member.  The Board voted unanimously on action to be taken.
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM.

Stephen J. Kessler,

President, LLOA Board of Directors

